Eye on the World July 5, 2025

This compilation of material for "Eye on the World" is presented as a service to the Churches of God. The views stated in the material are those of the writers or sources quoted by the writers, and do not necessarily reflect the views of the members of the Church of God Big Sandy. The following articles were posted at churchofgodbigsandy.com for the weekend of July 5, 2025.

Compiled by Dave Havir

Luke 21:34-36—"But take heed to yourselves, lest your souls be weighed down with selfindulgence, and drunkenness, or the anxieties of this life, and that day come on you suddenly, like a falling trap; for it will come on all dwellers on the face of the whole earth. But beware of slumbering; and every moment pray that you may be fully strengthened to escape from all these coming evils, and to take your stand in the presence of the Son of Man" (Weymouth New Testament).

.

An article by Saul Sadka titled "12 Observations Following the 12-Day War" was posted at at jpost.com on June 26, 2025. Following is the article.

In just 12 days, Israel's operations against Iran fundamentally altered the regional balance of power, dismantling decades of Iranian military buildup while exposing the hollow nature of Tehran's threats.

Here are my 12 key observations from this short but transformative conflict – a war that began with Iran's proxies attacking Israel and ended with the Islamic Republic's nuclear program in ruins and its regional influence questioned.

These insights briefly summarize what happened, while analyzing what it means for the future of one of the most volatile regions in the world.

1. Israel was done with its targets

Once Israel bombed the "countdown clock" – that counted down to the IRGC's planned destruction of Israel on September 9, 2040 – it was clear that Israel felt it did enough. You don't fly a plane 2,000 miles round trip for that.

The operation set Iran back by 20 years and saw not a single Israeli or American military casualty. The Iranians were so defeated that they didn't dare harm any U.S. personnel, telegraphing their paltry face-saving response in advance.

2. The players and the played

When the books are written, Netanyahu and Trump will be revealed as the main players, with everyone else being the "played." Don't be surprised if Trump's F-bomb comments were coordinated with Netanyahu so he could tell his cabinet hawks: "Sorry, Trump is crazy."

3. Regime change?

The IRGC is humiliated, and no attempts to put on a brave face can save them. Their supporters are aging out. They are effectively the unwilling vassals of Israel and the USA. Their leaders live and operate at their pleasure and can be eliminated on a whim. The only question is how much, and for how much longer, will they be able to immiserate Iran's population of 90 million?

The threats of "regime change" and the bombing of the Basij HQ signaled what could be the next stage, and the "permitted" and foolish lashing out at Qatar was letting them off the escalation ladder into what is: A humiliating surrender. While regime change would indeed be a dream outcome, it would be better coming from the inside and not from Israel or the United States.

Don't be fooled: Iran is still a danger via its sleepers in the West – an asset they would still be able to use after their fall, albeit less so.

Furthermore, regime change might be messy, so there is no reason for Israel or the U.S. to have that blamed on them. From a purely Machiavellian perspective, it's better to have a weakened regime in Iran (under constant Israeli attrition as they try to rearm) than a strong, new Persia. It provides a useful foil to help unite Israel with the Arab nations.

4. Legacy at stake

There is no doubt in my mind that Netanyahu and Trump would dismantle the Iranian nuclear program, since they said they would – making an Iranian nuclear breakout a legacy-destroying cataclysm for both.

Now, as they claim the program is destroyed, we can be assured that it is - since the destruction of both their legacies would be even more acute if they were proved wrong now. And there is now minimal impediment to continuing to attrit the program.

5. IRGC rebuilding?

The IRGC may try to rebuild, but it will be much harder now that they live inside what (at any minute) might be Israeli airspace again. Also, with the regime so obviously penetrated from within, expect their levels of paranoia and recrimination to be overwhelming. Expect plenty of executions of all the wrong people, while Mossad assets safely continue their work as usual.

6. Head of the snake

The days of Israel not attacking the head of the octopus when the "tentacles" attack are over.

Israel will be eager to use any proxy attacks as a *casus belli* to suppress their rebuilding efforts. Since Iran's cards were exposed as a bluff, any proxy attack is liable to bring kinetic responses on Iran.

Proxy warfare is great – until the other side decides to bypass them. They might not bother, since they fired over 550 ballistic missiles and 1,000 drones at Israel (in addition to at least the same number again they lost on the ground) and failed to kill a single serviceman or cause any strategic damage.

What's the point of these programs? They spend 5 years rebuilding their stocks at the cost of billions just to kill a minibus full of civilians who didn't make it to the bunker? A strategic player wouldn't bother. Without the nuclear tips, this is not deterrence.

7. Trump's deniability strategy

The war is over. Israel again stands alone. That's what Trump needed to appease the disinformation-infected parts of his base who promised World War III. If war restarts between Israel and Iran (because the Houthis start up again), Trump can disclaim all involvement. That's what today was about.

The start of the war saw the opposite: The U.S. disclaimed any connection until it was clear that Israel was crushing the IRGC handily, and then suddenly it was "we."

8. 11 days to decapitation

This war unraveled 40 years of Iranian buildup and virtually decapitated the regime in 11 days – without a single combat loss. There is simply no precedent for anything like this in history. Nothing even close.

9. Israel flips the proxy script

Israel has totally flipped the script. It can now attack Iranian proxies at will, with Iran not daring to fight back directly – the position Israel was in until 12 days ago. At the same time, it is now obvious that Israel has extensive links with armed opposition inside Iran and is free to mount an internal proxy war against the IRGC.

10. No proxies when it mattered

40 years of Iran building proxies to attack – and those proxies were totally absent when the time arrived. Simply brutal.

11. Israel's century secured

Israel has secured its place in the Middle East for a century via overwhelming force, the only currency with any value in the region. Sinwar's folly sank the Axis of Resistance, which was the

third great attempt to eliminate the Jewish State. Now it is surrounded by states that are either allies, vassals, or like Turkey facing the Kurds – busy with internal issues.

12. The uranium.....

Where is the enriched uranium?

Netanyahu publicly stated (with a glint in his eye) that they know where it is. Don't be surprised if the most audacious part of this war will one day be revealed to have been a special forces operation to extract it.

More likely, Israel knows it's under the rubble, and will be monitoring that rubble from afar for the foreseeable future.

• • • • •

"Eye on the World" comment: The following headlines involve articles that are considered international. The articles were not posted, but the headlines give the essence of the story.

Israel and Iran

• An article by Staff titled "Iran Was Stockpiling Missile Arsenal That Could Reach Europe, Foreign Minister Spokesperson Says" was posted at jpost.com on June 29, 2025.

• An article by Avraham Bloch titled "Lieberman: Israel Has 'No More Than Three Years' to Prepare for Next War With Iran" was posted at jpost.com on July 1, 2025.

• An article by Micah Halpern titled "Preemptive Strikes Against Iran Are Self-Defense" was posted at jpost.com on July 1, 2025.

• An article by Felice Friedson titled "Israeli Military Official Says Iran's Missiles Can Hit Europe, Aiming to Reach East Coast of U.S." was posted at jpost.com on July 4, 2025.

Israel and Hamas

• An article by Peled Arbeli titled "Assassinating Hamas Leaders: A Quick Fix, but Not Long-Term Strategy; Expert Says" was posted at jpost.com on July 1, 2025.

• An article by Staff titled " 'They Shoot People Deliberately': Gazans Testify That Hamas Intentionally Targets Aid Sites" was posted at jpost.com on July 1, 2025.

• A video and an article by Staff titled "Watch: IDF Takes Operational Control of Two-Thirds of Gaza Strip" were posted at jpost.com on July 4, 2025.

U.S. and Iran

• An article by Adam Pack titled "[Democrat Senator] John Fetterman Breaks With Democrats to Back Trump's Bombing of Iran" was posted at dailycaller.com on June 27, 2025.

• An article by Sarah Arnold titled "[Hakeem] Jeffries Slams Trump for Abandoning Obama's Iran Strategy, That Included Sending Tehran Pallets of Cash" was posted at townhall.com on June 29, 2025.

• An article by Elizabeth Weibel titled "John Cusack: Iran Will Rush to Get a Nuclear Weapon and They Should Get One" was posted at breitbart.com on June 29, 2025.

• An article by Daniel Chaitin titled "Trump Predicts More Nations Will Join Abraham Accords After Iran Strikes" was posted at dailywire.com on June 29, 2025.

• An article by Perkin Amalaraj titled "Fatwa Declared on Trump by Top Iranian Cleric Who Declares President 'An Enemy of God'" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on June 30, 2025.

Remembering October 7

• An article by Zvika Klein titled "Actions, Not Words: The Three European Countries That Came to Israel's Aid After October 7 [Hungary, Serbia and Czech Republic]" was posted at jpost.com on July 3, 2025.

Hostages – general comments

• An article by John Oyewale titled "Hamas Tortured Hostage to Death Because They Mistakenly Thought His Tattoo Indicated He Was Pilot, Brother Says" was posted at dailycaller.com on July 1, 2025.

• An article by Staff titled "Lapid Meets With President of UAE to Discuss Regional Developments, Hostage Deal" was posted at jpost.com on July 4, 2025.

Saudi Arabia

• An article by Shir Perets titled "Saudi Arabia Activates U.S. THAAD to Deter Looming Iran Missile Threat" was posted at jpost.com on July 3, 2025. **Turkey**

• An article by Seth J. Frantzman titled "Turkey Signals Continued Support for Hamas With High-Level Meeting" was posted at jpost.com on July 4, 2025.

Pro-Palestinian protesters in Belgium

• An article by Maria Tril titled "[150] Pro-Palestinian Activists Cause \$1.1 Million Damage to Ukraine-Bound Military Vehicles in Belgium [on the Premises of OIP Land Systems in Tournai, Belgium – Which Will Cause a One-Month Delay in Delivering the Vehicles to Ukraine']" was posted at euromaidanpress.com on June 27, 2025.

Anti-Semitism – international

• An editorial by Staff titled "The History of Jew-Hatred Is Repeating Across the UK" was posted at jpost.com on June 30, 2025.

• An article by Mathilda Heller titled "Islamist Anti-Semitism Goes Beyond Israeli-Palestinian Conflict, [UK-Based] Counter Extremism Group Report Argues" was posted at jpost.com on June 30, 2025.

• An article by Danielle Greyman-Kennard titled "Violence in Melbourne: Attempted Synagogue Arson, Israeli-Owned Restaurant Attacked" was posted at jpost.com on July 4, 2025.

Russia-Ukraine war – China's interest

• An article by Ronny Reyes titled "Beijing Cannot Allow Russia to Lose Ukraine War Because It Wants America Distracted, Top Chinese Diplomat Told EU" was posted at nypost.com on July 3, 2025.

Russia-Ukraine war – general news

• An article by Staff titled "Russia Launches Major Air Strike on Ukraine, Hundreds of Drones and Dozens of Missiles" was posted at breitbart.com on June 29, 2025.

• A Reuters article by Staff titled "Ukraine Drones Damage Power Infrastructure in Sergiyev Posad Near Moscow; Russia Says" was posted at reuters.com on July 3, 2025.

• A Reuters article by Staff titled "Russia Pounds Kyiv With Largest Drone Attack, Hours After Trump-Putin Call" was posted at reuters.com on July 4, 2025.

• An editorial by Editorial Board titled "Vlad Gave His Answer to Peace, Mr. President: We Must Re-Arm Ukraine" was posted at nypost.com on July 4, 2025.

• A Reuters article by Staff titled "Germany's Merz Spoke With Trump About Buying Patriots [Air Defense Systems] for Ukraine" was posted at reuters.com on July 4, 2025.

Climate agenda – Bezos and Sanchez's 3-day wedding extravaganza in Venice

• An article by Jerome Hudson titled "Global Warming Hardliners Private Jet Set to Jeff Bezos' Wedding in Venice" was posted at breitbart.com on June 27, 2025.

• An article by Robert McGreevy titled "Climate Warrior Leonardo DiCaprio Attends Bezos Wedding as 90 Private Jets Fly Into Sinking City [Venice, Italy]" was posted at dailycaller.com on June 29, 2025.

International abortion news

• A video and an article by Alana Mastrangelo titled "Watch: [British] Singer Lily Allen Laughs About Not Remembering How Many Abortions She Had: 'I Want to Say Five'" were posted at breitbart.com on July 3, 2025.

Congo and Rwandan peace deal

• A video and an article by Staff titled "Watch: Donald Trump Meets With Congo and Rwandan Ministers After Historic Peace Deal" was posted at breitbart.com on June 27, 2025.

• An article by Matthew Boyle titled "Rwandan Foreign Minister [Oliver Nduhungirehe]: Trump 'Absolutely . . . Deserves the Nobel Peace Prize' for Helping End 30-Year Conflict With Congo Peace Agreement" was posted at breitbart.com on June 30, 2025.

Trump's tariffs

• An article by Nick Gilbertson titled "Trump Terminates Trade Talks With Canada Over Tax on American Tech, Will Announce Tariff in Coming Days" was posted at breitbart.com on June 27, 2025.

International news – miscellaneous

• An article by Staff titled "U.S. Navy to Receive 19 New Warships in 2026 Budget Amid China and Middle East Tensions" was posted at armyrecognition.com on June 29, 2025.

• An article by Staff titled "El Salvador [President Nayib Bukele] Wants to Deport Gang Members to France [Because the Paris Fashion Week Show Appeared to Criticize El Salvador]" was posted at thenationalpulse.com on June 30, 2025.

• An article by Joseph MacKinnon titled "Liberal [British] Lawmaker Melts Down After Priest Stands Firm, Denies Him Communion Over Deadly Bill" was posted at theblaze.com on June 30, 2025.

• An article by Jack Montgomery titled "Under Pressure From Trump, Canada Is Passing a 'Strong Borders Act'" was posted at thenationalpulse.com on July 2, 2025.

• An article by Simon Kent titled "Go Woke, Go Broke: Jaguar Sales Crash by 97% After Controversial Rebrand" was posted at breitbart.com on July 3, 2025.

• • • • •

"Eye on the World" comment: The following headlines are about articles that involve the United States. The articles were not posted, but the headlines give the essence of the story.

The Fourth of July

• An article by John Stossel titled "The Fourth of July Means Freedom – Particularly From the Government" was posted at nypost.com on July 3, 2025.

Child falls overboard on cruise – father rescued daughter

• An article by Fiona McLoughlin titled "Dad Dives Into Ocean From Cruise Ship to Save Daughter Who Went Overboard" was posted at dailycaller.com on June 30, 2025.

Flood – at Christian summer camp in Texas

• An article by Staff titled "At Least 13 Dead as Nearly 2 Dozen Girls at Christian Summer Camp [Near San Antonio] Missing After 'Catastrophic' Texas Floods" was posted at nypost.com on July 4, 2025.

Politician/media obstruction of Trump's first term was very effective - can they repeat it?

• Looking back to April 2019, a press release titled "[John] Thune: Democrats' Dangerous Precedent Could Disrupt Senate for Decades to Come" was posted at thune.senate.gov on April 2, 2019. (The press release said: "Since President Trump Took Office, Democrats in the Senate have engaged in a systematic campaign of obstruction, pointlessly delaying qualified nominees for no reason other than the fact that Democrats dislike this president.")

• An article by Hassan Ali Kanu titled "Trump Tried to Fire Them, but These Democratic Appointees Are Still on the Job" was posted at politico.com on June 30, 2025.

• An article by Jeff Charles titled "Explosive Report Shows How Desperately the Obama Administration Wanted to Push the Russia Collusion Hoax" was posted at townhall.com on July 3, 2025.

How the Biden administration "weaponized" the justice system

• An article by Staff titled "Breitbart's Editor-in–Chief Alex Marlow Prepares to Unveil 'Breaking the Law' Investigation Expose Unmasking the Left's Anti-Trump Lawfare Scheme" was posted at breitbart.com on June 26, 2025.

• An article by Miranda Devine titled "How the Biden Administration 'Weaponized' the Justice System Against Trump Aide Peter Navarro" was posted at nypost.comon June 29, 2025.

Citizens have been waiting for SCOTUS to stop district judges from derailing a president

• Looking back to May 2025, an article by Benjamin Weingarten titled "Supreme Courts Justices Consider Whether One District Judge Can Derail a President" was posted at nypost.com on May 15, 2025.

• Looking back to May 2025, an article by Daniel Goldman titled "The Judiciaries in Israel and the United States Are Under Siege – Opinion" was posted at jpost.com on May 15, 2025.

• An article by Margot Cleveland titled "Federal Judge in California Remains at the Ready to Wrest Control of National Guard From Trump" was posted at thefederalist.com on June 23, 2025.

• An article by M.D. Kittle titled "It's Time for SCOTUS to Hold Rogue Judges Accountable" was posted at thefederalist.com on June 24, 2025.

• An article by Daisy Roser titled "Liberal Supreme Court Justice [Elena Kagan] Pushes for

Nationwide Injunctions Despite Once Railing Against Them" was posted at dailycaller.com on June 27, 2025.

• A video titled "The Protests Were Practice: Americans Are Prepared for Supreme Court's Obstacles to Opposing Trump" was posted at "The briefing with Jen Psaki" on msnbc.com on June 27, 2025.

SCOTUS rules for Trump – will Leftists listen to the SCOTUS?

• An article by Mariane Angela titled " 'We Do Not Elect a Marxist Judge in a Far-Left City to Rule Over Us': Stephen Miller Praises SCOTUS Ruling" was posted at dailycaller.com on June 27, 2025.

• An article by Mariane Angela titled "Alan Dershowitz Explains Why Trump Can Now Ignore Rogue Injunctions From Liberal Judges" was posted at dailycaller.com on June 27, 2025.

• An article by Katelynn Richardson titled "Liberal Justices Melt Down Over Ending District Court Judge Power Grab, Warn of 'Our Collective Demise'" was posted at dailycaller.com on June 27, 2025.

• An article by Nicole Silverio titled "'Mad as a Bag of Cats': John Kennedy Says Justice Jackson Must Be Seething After Major SCOTUS Ruling" was posted at dailycaller.com on June 27, 2025.

• An article by Harold Hutchison titled "Jonathan Turley, John Yoo Team Up to Pummel Justice Jackson's Claim SCOTUS Ruling Will Be Fatal Blow for Rule of Law" was posted at

dailycaller.com on June 27, 2025.

• An article by Mike Miller titled "MSNBC Hosts [Ana Cabrera], Panelists Lose It Over Supreme Court Curtailing Nationwide Injunctions by Lower Courts" was posted at redstate.com on June 28, 2025.

• An article by Staff titled "Trump Administration Scores Win as Supreme Court Approves Deportations to Third Countries" was posted at foxnews.com on July 3, 2025.

Next Democratic resistance – may be the biggest fight

• An article by Mariane Angela titled "'Last Remnant of Democratic Resistance': Charlie Kirk Warns 'Biggest Fight' of Trump's Presidency Awaits [Lawsuits Didn't Work; Injunctions Didn't Work; Next Comes Bureaucratic Resistance]" was posted at dailycaller.com on June 27, 2025.

Good economic news - was preceding the passing of Trump's bill

• An article by John Carney titled "U.S. Consumer Sentiment Rebounds in June as Inflation

Fears Drop" was posted at breitbart.com on June 27, 2025.

• An article by Dmitri Bolt titled "Thanks to President Trump, America Enjoys the Lowest Summer Gas Prices Since 2021" was posted at townhall.com on June 30, 2025.

• An article by Jordan Boyd titled "For the Firsts Time in Four Years, Americans Aren't Paying More for Their July 4 Cookouts" was posted at thefederalist.com on June 30, 2025.

• An article by Mariane Angela titled "Economist Art Laffer Breaks Down Why Tariffs Aren't Inflationary" was posted at dailycaller.com on June 30, 2025.

• An article by Staff titled "Steady Hiring Added 147,000 Jobs to U.S. Economy in June" was posted at wsj.com on July 3, 2025.

• An article by John Carney titled "U.S. Economy Adds 147,000 Jobs, Much Higher Than Expected, Unemployment Rate Unexpectedly Falls" was posted at breitbart.com on July 3, 2025.

Elon Musk – challenges Republicans and Democrats

• An article by Kevin Breuninger titled "[Elon] Musk Shreds Trump's Tax Bill as 'Debt Slavery' – Vows to Unseat Republicans Who Back It" was posted at cnbc.com on June 30, 2025.

• An article by Staff titled "[Elon] Musk Vows to Take on MAGA, Democrats With Third [Political] Party" was posted at newsmax.com on July 1, 2025.

• An article by Thomas English titled "Can Elon Musk Shatter America's Two-Party System?" was posted at dailycaller.com on July 4, 2025.

Media, Democrats & Bureaucrats provided opposition – before Trump's bill finally passed

• An article by Robert McGreevy titled "Media Said the Big Beautiful Bill Was Dead – Trump Proved Them Wrong" was posted at dailycaller.com on July 4, 2025.

• An article by Miranda Devine titled "Trump Derangement Syndrome Drives Deep-State Leakers, CNN to Treasonous Lengths to Deny President a Victory" was posted at nypost.com on June 25, 2025.

• An article by Kurt Schlichter titled "The Democrat Theater Kids Are Playing to an Empty House" was posted at townhall.com on June 26, 2025.

• An article by Jordain Carney titled "Democrats Will Force Out-Loud Reading of 940-Page Megabill" was posted at politico.com on June 28, 2025.

• An article by Steve Milloy titled "[Senate Majority Leader] John Thune Needs to Do Something About Obama-Era Parliamentarian [Elizabeth MacDonough] Kneecapping Trump's Megabill" was posted at dailycaller.com on June 29, 2025.

• An article by Rebecca Downs titled "[Chuck] Schumer Has to Be Reminded of Senate Rules by Moreno – As He Rails Against 'Big, Beautiful Bill' " was posted at townhall.com on June 30, 2025.

• An article by Adam Pack and Andi Shae Napier titled "Senate Democrats Deploy 'Nuclear Option' [Seeking to Overrule the Presiding Officer's Ruling to Change Senate Rules] in Fruitless Effort to Tank Trump's Bill" was posted at dailycaller.com on June 30, 2025.

• An article by Ireland Owens titled "Democrats Resort to Cringe Theatrics As Trump's 'Big, Beautiful' Bill Rolls Toward Finish Line" was posted at dailycaller.com on July 2, 2025.

• An article by Jasmyn Jordan titled "Hakeem Jeffries [Who Previously] Called Filibuster a Relic of 'Jim Crow' – Now Using Hours-Long Speech to Delay Big Beautiful Bill" was posted at breitbart.com on July 3, 2025.

• An article by Hannah Knudsen titled "[Oklahoma] Senator Markwayne Mullin on Hakeem Jeffries' Grandstanding: 'It's All Optics' " was posted at breitbart.com on July 3, 2025.

• An article by Nicole Silverio titled "Hakeem Jeffries' Last-Minute Ploy to Stall Trump Megabill Literally Put Democrats to Sleep" was posted at dailycaller.com on July 3, 2025.

• An article by Ryan King titled "Democrats Drag Rep From Camera View After She Dozed Off During Hakeem Jeffries' Grandstanding Speech" was posted at nypost.com on July3,

2025.

Republicans provided opposition – before Trump's bill finally passed

• An article by Anna Young titled "Senate Votes 51-49 to Advance President Trump's 'Big Beautiful' Spending Bill – Despite Opposition From 2 GOP Lawmakers' was posted at nypost.com on June 28, 2025.

• An article by Adam Pack titled "Senate GOP Slashes Spending in 'Big, Beautiful' Bill as Fiscal Hawks Push for More Cuts" was posted at dailycaller.com on June 29, 2025.

• An article by Jon Michael Raasch titled "Trump's 'Big, Beautiful Bill' Passes Despite Republican Rebels – Here Is What's in the Tax Cuts" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on July 3, 2025.

Trump signs bill – on Fourth of July

• An article by Steven Nelson titled "Trump Signs 'Big Beautiful Bill' Into Law After Saluting B-2 Pilots Who Joined Iran Strikes" was posted at nypost.com on July 4, 2025.

People disagree – will Trump's bill be a deficit disaster?

• An article by Shane Galvin titled "Elon Musk Doubles Down on 'Big Beautiful Bill' Criticism – Calling It 'Utterly Insane' and 'Political Suicide'" was posted at nypost.com on June 28, 2025.

• An article by Melissa O'Rourke titled "Trump's 'Big Beautiful Bill' May Not Be the Deficit Disaster Critics Claim – Here's Why" was posted at dailycaller.com on July 3, 2025.

Nancy Pelosi – raked in millions

• Looking back to April 2025, an article by Staff titled "What's So Special About Nancy Pelosi's Stock Trading Activities?" was posted at dailycaller.com on April 21, 2025.

• An editorial by Editorial Board titled "Pelosi's Prime Profits Prove It's Time to Ban Congress' Stock Trading" was posted at nypost.com on June 29, 2025.

Is the Democrat reaction to the riots helping Trump?

• Looking back to June 2025, an article by Marc Tamasco titled "John Fetterman and Bill Maher Agree Chaos in LA and Democrat Reaction to Riots Will Be 'Good for Trump'" was posted at foxnews.com on June 14, 2025.

Illegal immigration – Kilmar Abrego Garcia

• An article by John Binder titled "Trump Administration Plans to Deport Kilmar Abrego Garcia to Third Country If Released From Jail" was posted at breitbart.com on June 26, 2025.

• An article by Neil Munro titled "Abrego Garcia's Elite Lawyers Win More Jail Time to Avoid Deportation" was posted at breitbart.com on June 27, 2025.

Illegal immigration – far too much crime

• An article by Martin Tribe titled "Bombshell: Trump to Denaturalize Immigrants Who Commit Crimes After Gaining U.S. Citizenship" was posted at thepopulisttimes.com on July 1, 2025.

Illegal immigration - look who is helping the illegal migrants

• An article by Madeline Leesman titled "CNN Pushes App That Helps Illegal Aliens Evade Detainment, Puts ICE Agents at Risk" was posted at townhall.com on June 30, 2025.

• An article by Daniel Greenfield titled "California Mayor Tells Cops to 'Intervene' in ICE Arrests" was posted at frontpagemag.com on July 2, 2025.

Illegal immigration – general comments

• An article by Jason Hopkins titled "Environmental Groups Sue to Block 'Alligator Alcatraz' Detention Center" was posted at dailycaller.com on June 27, 2025.

• An article by Melissa O'Rourke titled "Trump Administration Moves to Hit Illegal Immigrants With Instant, Massive Fines" was posted at dailycaller.com on June 27, 2025.

• An article by Mariane Angela titled "Democrat Senator Chris Murphy Can't Bring Himself to Give Trump Any Credit for Record-Low Border Numbers" was posted at dailycaller.com on June 29, 2025.

• An article by Sharon Waxman titled "ICE in LA Sets Hollywood Summer on Edge as Latino Workers Hide: 'It's Like Anne Frank'" was posted at thewrap.com on June 29, 2025.

• An article by Kirsten Chuba titled "[Actress] Charlize Theron Calls Out Immigration Policies That Have 'Destroyed the Lives of Families, Not Criminals'" was posted at hollywoodreporter.com on June 29, 2025.

• An article by Jason Hopkins titled "Trump Administration Sues Los Angeles Over Sanctuary City Policies" was posted at dailycaller.com on June 30, 2025.

• An article by Staff titled "Trump Unleashes Citizenship Database – Illegals Voting Ends Now!" was posted at thepopulisttimes.com on July 1, 2025.

• An article by John Binder titled "The Trump Effect: Illegal Got-Aways at Border Drop 90% Compared to Biden Era" was posted at breitbart.com on July 2, 2025.

• An article by Martin Tribe titled "Trump's Timeline to Restrict Birthright Citizenship Released – No More Anchor Babies!" was posted at thepopulisttimes.com on July 3, 2025.

• An article by John Binder titled "Democrats Panic: Trump's Big Beautiful Bill Will Deport More Illegal Aliens" was posted at breitbart.com on July 3, 2025.

Kash Patel – FBI

• An article by Leif Le Mahieu titled "'A Historic Moment': Kash Patel Reveals Location of New FBI Headquarters [From J. Edgar Hoover Building Into the Ronald Reagan Building Complex in Washington D.C.]" was posted at dailywire.com on July 2, 2025.

Examples of anti-Semitism

• An article by Guy Benson titled "It's Official: Democrats Are Now an Anti-Israel Party" was posted at townhall.com on July 2, 2025.

Covid – general comments

• An article by 'The Wellness Company' titled "Yale Study Reveals Shocking Truth: Spike Protein Lingers – and Grows" was posted at breitbart.com on July 1, 2025.

Pro-abortion

• An article by Ashley Taylor titled "GHOULS: ABC's 'The View' Literally Applauds Rising Abortion Rates" was posted at newsbusters.org on June 28, 2025.

• An article by Todd Richmond titled "Wisconsin Supreme Court's Liberal Majority Strikes Down 176-Year-Old Abortion Ban" was posted at apnews.com on July 2, 2025.

Transgender – general

• Looking back to February 2025, an article by Warner Todd Huston titled "Maine Legislature Censures GOP Rep. Laurel Libby for Posting Photo of Trans Athlete Who Won Girls' Competition" was posted at breitbart.com on Feb. 26, 2025.

• An article by Katherine Hamilton titled "Maine Rep. Laurel Libby's Voting, Speaking Rights Restored After Democrats Silenced Her Over Trans Athletes" was posted at breitbart.com on June 26, 2025.

• An article by Amy Furr titled "Report: Transgender Suspect in Missouri Tesla Firebombing May Spend 30 Years in Prison" was posted at breitbart.com on June 27, 2025.

• An article by Jaryn Crouson titled "Trump Administration Gives Final Warning to Hospitals Flouting Trump's Child Sex-Change Ban" was posted at dailycaller.com on June 30, 2025.

• An article by Joseph MacKinnon titled "Another White Flag! Child Sex-Change Regime Continues to Collapse Under Weight of Trump Enforcement" was posted at theblaze.com on July 2, 2025.

Comments – about defunding the police

• Looking back to June 2020, an article by Paige Fernandez titled "Defunding the Police Will Actually Make Us Safer" was posted at aclu.org on June 11, 2020.

• An article by Mark Jackson titled "Blood on Radical Democrats' Hands: New Data Reveals Shocking Surge in Attacks on Federal Officers" was posted at thepopulisttimes.com on July 3, 2025.

Child exploitation

• An article by Amanda Prestigiacomo titled "Washington Post Journalist Charged With Possession of Child Pornography" was posted at dailywire.com on June 28, 2025.

Murder

• An article by Lauren Clark titled "Suspect Confesses to Killing Arizona Pastor, Admits He Had More Targets" was posted at fox10phoenix.com on June 24, 2025.

Using weapons to protect citizens

• An article by Fiona McLoughlin titled "[Missouri] Man Fatally Shoots Alleged Intruder Attempting to Break Into His House, Sheriff Says 'Clear Case of Self-Defense'" was posted at dailycaller.com on June 29, 2025.

Diddy nightmare

• An article by Maureen Callahan titled "Shame on Diddy. Shame on the Jury. Shame on This Dark Day That Set Women Back a Generation: Here Is the Real Verdict" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on July 2, 2025.

• An article by Kirsten Fleming titled "The Feds Flubbed It With Sean Combs – and He's Sure to End Up a Martyr Now" was posted at nypost.com on July 2, 2025.

Famous Hollywood people – criticize Trump

• A video and an article by Paul Bois titled "Watch: Rosie O'Donnell Says Trump Presidency Made Her Overeat, Drink and Self-Support to Ireland" were posted at breitbart.com on June 26, 2025.

• An article by Warner Todd Huston titled "Barbra Streisand Says She's 'Horrified' Every Day by Trump's 'Chaos, Corruption and Cruelty'" was posted at breitbart.com on June 27, 2025.

Teachers unions – and politics

• An article by Staff titled "A \$40 Million Flameout in New Jersey's Race for Governor Puts Scrutiny on Teachers Union [the New Jersey Education Association]" was posted at politico.com on June 29, 2025.

• An article by Jaryn Crouson titled "New Jersey Teachers Union's \$40,000,000 Spending Spree on Democrat Gubernatorial Race Falls Flat [as Sean Spiller of the New Jersey Education Association Placed Fifth]" was posted at dailycaller.com on June 30, 2025.

• An article by Martin Tribe titled "Teachers' Union [American Federation of Teachers] Hack Randi Weingarten Accidently Proves Why Unions Should Be Defunded in Unhinged Video" was posted at thepopulisttimes.com on June 30, 2025.

33-year-old socialist Zohran Mamdani – is he the future of the party nationwide?

• An article by Ireland Owens titled "Democrats Want to Make Socialist, Anti-Police Mayoral Candidate [Zohran Mamdani] the Future of Party Nationwide" was posted at dailycaller.com on June 25, 2025.

• An article by Natalie Sandoval titled "Aging Democrats Are Bleeding Voters – Their Replacements Smell Blood in the Water" was posted at dailycaller.com on June 30, 2025.

• An article by Peachy Keenan titled "Socialist President in America Not That Far Off If You Take Close Look" was posted at dailycaller.com on June 30, 2025.

33-year-old socialist Zohran Mamdani – and Andrew Cuomo

• An article by Staff titled "Billionaire Bill Ackman Urges 'Subdued' Cuomo to Drop Out of NYC Mayoral Race, Endorses Eric Adams" was posted at nypost.com on July 3, 2025.

• An editorial by Editorial Board titled "Andrew Cuomo Will Never Beat Zohran Mamdani" was posted at nypost.com on July 4, 2025.

• An article by Staff titled "Cuomo's Over-the-Hill Campaign Strategy Was No Match for Mamdani's Fresh Approach and Youth Outreach; Democrats Say" was posted at nypost.com on

July 4, 2025.

33-year-old socialist Zohran Mamdani – will Democrat leaders listen to moderate voices?

• An article by John Loftus titled "Moderate Democrats Blow Golden Opportunity to Condemn Far Left" was posted at dailycaller.com on June 30, 2025.

• An article by John Loftus titled "Democrats Created a Monster That's Rapidly Destroying Their Party" was posted at dailycaller.com on June 30, 2025.

• An article by Jason Cohen titled "'That Ain't What America Is!': [Popular Sports Host Who Is Regularly Warning Democrats] Stephen A. Smith Warns Democrats Are Doomed If They Embrace Mamdani, Promise 'Free Stuff'" was posted at dailycaller.com on July 1, 2025.

33-year-old socialist Zohran Mamdani – are his ideas more socialist or communist?

• An article by Hudson Crozier titled "Socialist Organization [Democratic Socialists of America] Says Zohran Mamdani Driving Membership Through the Roof" was posted at dailycaller.com on June 27, 2025.

• An article by Sarah Arnold titled "Mamdani Declares: Billionaires Have No Right to Exist" was posted at townhall.com on June 29, 2025.

• An article by Jeff Charles titled "PolitiFact Desperately Wants You to Believe Zohran Mamdani Isn't a Communist" was posted at townhall.com on June 30, 2025.

• An article by Kevin McCullough titled "Mamdani's Racism Isn't Subtle – It's Loud, Proud and Dangerous" was posted at nypost.com on June 30, 2025.

• An article by Staff titled "[Breitbart Editor-in-Chief Alex] Marlow: Zohran Mamdani Has 'Openly Racist' Tax Plan That Penalizes 'Whiteness' " was posted at breitbart.com on June 30, 2025.

• An article by Staff titled "[Breitbart Editor-in-Chief Alex] Marlow: Zohran 'The Cuddly Communist' Mamdani Is Manufactured, Inauthentic" was posted at breitbart.com on July 2, 2025.

• An article by Olivia Rondeau titled "Mamdani: We Must 'Buy Up Private Housing' to Convert Into Communes" was posted at breitbart.com on July 2, 2025.

• A video titled "Mamdani's Plans for Government Subsidized Grocery Stores Will Only Drive Up Prices and Demand; Says Curtis Sliwa" was posted at foxbusiness.com on July 3, 2025.

33-year-old socialist Zohran Mamdani – vowing to fight ICE

• An article by Pam Key titled "Mamdani Vows to 'Fight Back' Against ICE Agents If Elected" was posted at breitbart.com on June 29, 2025.

• A video and an article by Staff titled "Watch: NYC Mayoral Candidate [Zohran Mamdani] Says Illegal Aliens Have Kept City Safe for Decades, Vows to Fight ICE If Elected" were posted at drewberquist.com on June 30, 2025.

33-year-old socialist Zohran Mamdani – views about Israel

• An article by Daniel Greenfield titled "Mamdani: Ban All Guns Except Those of Hamas" was posted at frontpagemag.com on June 29, 2025.

• An article by Harold Hutchison titled "Democratic Strategist [Al Motter] Straight Up Calls Zohran Mamdani 'Anti-Semitic'" was posted at dailycaller.com on June 30, 2025.

• An article by Staff titled "'Morning Joe' Panelist Says Mamdani's Refusal to Simply Condemn Anti-Jewish Rhetoric Was 'Savvy'" was posted at dailycaller.com on June 30, 2025.

• An article by Asaf Elia-Shalev titled "What to Know About Zohran Mamdani's Links to Anti-Israel Group Democratic Socialists of America" was posted at jpost.com on July 1, 2025.

33-year-old socialist Zohran Mamdani – Columbia application conflict

• An article by Jasmine Baehr titled "NYC Mayoral Candidate Zohran Mamdani Identified as Black, Asian on Columbia Application: Report" was posted at foxnews.com on July 3, 2025.

• An article by Staff titled "Black New Yorkers Rage Over Zohran Mamdani's 'African American' Claim: 'He's a Fraud'" was posted at nypost.com on July 4, 2025.

Kamala Harris

• An article by Melanie Mason and Jeremy B. White titled "Kamala Harris Is Ramping Up Her Outreach – 'No One Is Incredibly Pumped'" was posted at politico.com on June 27, 2025.

• An article by Blake Jones and Dustin Gardiner titled "Kamala Harris' Enthusiasm Problem [Reflected in Slow Donations]" was posted at politico.com on June 27, 2025.

• An article by Elizabeth Weibel titled "Poll: Kamala Harris Top Choice Among Potential Candidates in California Gubernatorial Election" was posted at breitbart.com on July 2, 2025.

Alexandria Ocasio-Cortez

• An article by Madison Colombo titled "AOC's Claimed Bronx Identity [Claiming an Image as a 'Tough Bronx Native] Called 'Bold-Face Lie' by Former Schoolmate Turned NY Assemblyman" was posted at foxnews.com on June 28, 2025.

• An article by Staff titled "AOC Breaks Silence on Suburban Yearbook Picture, but Still Clings to 'Bronx Girl' Claims: 'Embarrassing Herself'" was posted at nypost.com on June 29, 2025.

• An article by Victor Nava titled "AOC's Westchester Childhood Nickname ['Sandy' as a Youngster in Yorktown Heights] Resurfaces as Her 'Bronx Girl' Claims Get Shouted Down" was posted at nypost.com on June 30, 2025.

Pete Buttigieg

• An article by John Loftus titled "Democrats Don't Have the [Courage] to Admit the Obvious About Pete Buttigieg [Large Number of Black Voters Are Simply Not Going to Vote for a Gay White Dude for President]" was posted at dailycaller.com on June 27, 2025.

Gavin Newsom – is born connected

• Looking back to September 2018, an article by Seema Mehta titled "How Eight Elite San Francisco Families Funded Gavin Newsom's Political Ascent [Newsom Wasn't Born Rich, but He Was Born Connected]" was posted at latimes.com on Sept. 7, 2018.

• An article by Audrey Streb titled "Newsom Claims Trump Will Supercharge Electricity Prices as His Own Ratepayers Get Crushed" was posted at dailycaller.com June 30, 2025.

• An article by Katelyn Caralle titled "Gavin Newsom Meekly Accepts Trump's Offer to 'Bail Him Out' of LA Riot Damage" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on July 3, 2025.

• An article by Stephen M. Lepore titled "Gavin Newsom Drops Biggest Hint Yet That He's Running for President in 2028 [Taking a Political Trip to South Carolina, Which Is Early in the Primary Schedule]" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on July 3, 2025.

• An article by Audrey Streb titled "Gas Crisis Looms Over California as Democrats Continue to Impose Crippling Regulations" was posted at dailycaller.com on July 4, 2025.

California representative – Ro Khanna

• An article by Kurt Schlichter titled "The Democrat We Conservatives Need to Worry About in 2028 [Is Ro Khanna From California]" was posted at townhall.com on June 30, 2025.

Corporate media

• An article by Tim Graham titled "NPR Champions 'Joyful Blowout' of Drag Queens for Climate Activism" was posted at newsbusters.org on June 28, 2025.

• An article by Cortney Weil titled " 'MS-13 Clique': ABC News Blasted for Downplaying Violent Gang" was posted at theblaze.com on July 2, 2025.

General interest

• An article by Ruth Marcus titled "Justice Ketanji Brown Jackson's Declaration of Independence [in Her First Eight Oral Arguments, She Spoke 11,000 Words, Twice as Many as the Next Most Loquacious Justice, Sotomayor]" was posted at newyorker.com on June 25, 2025.

• An article by Aaron Sibarium titled "Duke Law Journal Sent a Secret Memo to Minority Applicants Telling Them They'd Get Extra Points for Writing About Their Race" was posted at freebeacon.com on June 30, 2025.

• An article by Sophia Compton titled "U.S. Expected to Gain 7,500 Millionaires in 2025, Bringing \$43.7 Billion in Wealth: Report" was posted at foxnews.com on June 30, 2025.

• A video and an article by Staff titled "Watch: Dr. Phil Obliterates Ilhan Omar for Anti-American Rhetoric, 'Absolutely Disgusting'" was posted at drewberquist.com on July 2, 2025.

• An article by Tim Pearce titled "Joe Biden Says His Accomplishments Are Disappearing 'So Rapidly' Under Trump" was posted at dailywire.com on July 3, 2025.

Barack Obama – emerges in an attempt to thwart Donald Trump

• An article by Julia Mueller titled "Obama Urges Public to Call on Representatives to Vote Against Trump Megabill" was posted at thehill.com on July 2, 2025.

• An article by Stephen M. Lepore titled "Barack Obama Makes Dig at Donald Trump in Catty July Fourth Message" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on July 4, 2025.

• • • • •

An article by Mariane Angela titled "'Last Remnant of Democratic Resistance': Charlie Kirk Warns 'Biggest Fight' of Trump's Presidency Awaits" was posted at dailycaller.com on June 27, 2025. Following are excerpts of the article.

Turning Point USA founder Charlie Kirk appeared on Fox News Friday [June 27] to discuss what he says is the "biggest fight" President Donald Trump will face in his second term.

The Democrats' primary methods of resistance have relied heavily on lawsuits and injunctions. Kirk predicted the final battle will be waged through bureaucratic resistance from within the very structures of the federal government.

Kirk said the following comments.

• "They are going to try leak on everything President Trump does."

• "President Trump has to be careful. Are they listening to your phone call? Are they recording you secretly?"

• "I don't want to try to introduce paranoia, but they are going to be very desperate after this decision from the Supreme Court. They are going to have defiance. They're doing to walk off the job, and they are also going to do something more subtle. They are going to try to slow walk the bureaucracy. They are masters at this. They try to run out the clock."

• • • • •

An article by Mariane Angela titled "5 Times Media Tried to Take Down Trump, but Took Themselves Down Instead" was posted at dailycaller.com on July 4, 2025. Following are excerpts of the article.

1. MSNBC shakes up primetime lineup after host (Joy Reid) repeatedly targets Trump.

2. Media mocks Trump's 'Daddy' meme, but ends up making it go viral instead.

3. Corporate media blamed Trump for soaring egg prices, then prices crashed and made them look foolish.

4. MSNBC's rating significantly dropped following Trump's presidential win.

5. Media reports on Iran strikes prove premature as officials clarify damage was too early to assess.

• • • • •

Isaiah 55:6-11–"Seek you the Lord while He may be found, call upon Him while He is near. Let the wicked forsake his way, and the unrighteous man his thoughts; let him return to the Lord, and He will have mercy on him; and to our God, for He will abundantly pardon. 'For My thoughts are not your thoughts, nor are your ways My ways,' says the Lord. For as the heavens are higher than the earth, so are My ways higher than your ways, and My thoughts than your thoughts. For as the rain comes down, and the snow from heaven, and do not return there, but water the earth, and make it bring forth and bud, that it may give seed to the sower and bread to the eater, so shall My word by that goes forth from My mouth; it shall not return to Me void, but it shall accomplish what I please, and it shall prosper in the thing for which I sent it."